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740.938 Jodaairperson Dana Costa called the Meeting to order at approximately 7:00 p.m. Meeting was held

at the Township Hall, 7761 Liberty Road, Powell, Ohio.
MEMBERS PRESENT: Dana Costa, Kelly Kammann, Becca Mount, and Vince Margello.

OTHERS PRESENT: Eric Gayetsky. Liberty Township Code Compliance Officer, and other
attendees are listed on the attached sign-in sheets.

PURPOSE:
The purpose of the meeting is:

ks BZA #22-03 submitted by Jason and Megan Myers for their property located
at 5540 Sunset Court, Powell, OH 43065 (aka Lot 452 Sunset Cove Estates)
requesting reduced side yard setbacks from 25" to 17' for an existing concrete
pad to be used for a proposed accessory building. This one-acre Farm
Residence (FR-1) zoned property is located in Range 19, Township 3, Section
3, Liberty Township. Delaware County, OH.

2 BZA #22-04 submitted by Yaw and Delali Agyekum for their property located
at 1701 Home Road, Delaware, OH 43015 requesting approval of an entry gate
modification to serve as part of the fence enclosure for an inground swimming
pool. This 4.493-acre FarmResidence (FR-1) zoned property is located in
Range 19, Township 3, Section 1, Liberty Township, Delaware County, OH.

3. DPV #22-06 submitted by Mattis Properties on behalf of Pablo's Havana Cafe
requesting to amend the Sawmill Powell Plaza Development Plan to allow an
existing outdoor dining area within the parking area of the plaza to remain.
This 3.53-acre Planned Commercial (PC) zoned retail center is located in
Range 19, Township 3. Section 4, Liberty Township, Delaware County. OH.

4. Approval of Minutes
D% Other Business
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Board of Zoning Appeals Member Dana Costa called the meeting to order and stated that there are
four board members present and three votes are needed to pass a motion. Mr. Costa swore in
members of the audience.

PURPOSE:

1. BZA #22-03 submitted by Jason and Megan Myers for their property located
at 5540 Sunset Court, Powell, OH 43065 (aka Lot 452 Sunset Cove Estates)
requesting reduced side yard setbacks from 25' to 17' for an existing concrete
pad to be used for a proposed accessory building. This one-acre Farm
Residence (FR-1) zoned property is located in Range 19, Township 3, Section
3, Liberty Township, Delaware County, OH.

ZONING REPORT:
Liberty Township Code Compliance Officer Eric Gayetsky presented the Staff Report, a copy of
which is attached hereto and made a permanent part of the record.

Ms. Mount asked why the Staff Report states 17° from the side property line but the survey in the
Applicant’s packet shows 18°. Mr. Gayetsky stated the 17’ was noted somewhere else on the
Application, but he would defer to the Applicant to clarify the exact distance from the side property
line.

Mr. Kammann asked if the actual distance from the side property line is an estimate. Mr. Gayetsky
said the Applicant did not complete a survey that can specifically identify the distance because
what is shown on the survey is a drawn diagram.

Mr. Kammann wanted to verify that the Board does not know for sure what is the side setback
distance. Mr. Gayetsky stated that the Zoning Department cannot know unless they have a survey.

Mr. Kammann asked if the Applicant belongs to an HOA. Mr. Gayetsky said, “No.”

APPLICANT PRESENTATION:

Jason Myers, 5540 Sunset Court, Powell, OH. Mr. Myers stated they poured the concrete pad
five years ago thinking they only needed to worry about the rear setback distance. He completely
forgot about the side setback.

Mr. Kammann asked if the Zoning Department told him about the setback requirements at the time
he filed for his zoning permit. Mr. Myers said they were doing a home renovation and it was an
add-on with the concrete contractor. He went off the previous pad that was existing.

Ms. Mount asked Mr. Myers if he got a permit for the concrete pad. Mr. Myers said he was not
aware he needed one. It was just an oversite on his part. They are ready to put the building up on

the pad.

Mr. Costa questioned if there was a foundation around the concrete pad. Mr. Myers stated it is a
flat pad.
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Mr. Costa asked what would be the additional cost to extend the pad so the building would be in
compliance. Mr. Myers said he would have to cut the concrete and repour the concrete on the
other side. He estimates the cost will be around a couple thousand dollars.

Mr. Margello wanted to confirm that there is no footer. Mr. Myers stated, “No. It is just for a
shed.”

Mr. Myers stated he has no HOA.

Mr. Kammann questioned Mr. Myers to describe the intended use of the building. Mr. Myers said
their garage is full. They are going to move their stuff from the garage to the shed so, they can
park their cars in their garage.

Ms. Mount asked if this was the only accessory structure on their property. Mr. Myers said, “Yes.”

Mr. Kammann questioned if their garage is part of their home. Mr. Myers stated when they did
their renovation, they poured a footer and connected the garage to the home.

Ms. Mount asked Mr. Myers what is his hardship. Mr. Myers said that he paid for the pad already.
He did not anticipate any additional costs, which will be around a couple thousand dollars. Mr.
Myers stated it was an honest mistake. He thought it was in line with the previous existing pad.

Mr. Margello asked what is the size of the pad. Mr. Myers said it is 16° x 24°.
Mr. Myers stated the previous pad was torn down.

Ms. Mount questioned if the Board had anything besides the hand-drawn map to let the Board
know if the concrete pad is 18” away. Mr. Myers said he used the measuring tool on the Delaware
County Auditor’s website trying to get the measurement as close as he could.

Mr. Myers asked the Board if his measurement was wrong, can he be granted enough room on his
side setback so the shed can fit on the existing concrete pad.

Mr. Kammann said at some point, the Applicant will need to get a formal survey if he wants to put
a structure in his backyard to make sure the Applicant knows where his setbacks are.

Mr. Myers questioned what are his chances “to ask for tons of leeway.” Mr. Costa stated this does
not speak to the hardship of the Application. He does not know if this Application is going to get
approved tonight. If the Board does approve this Application, that would be the correct time to
ask questions about how to make sure the shed is in the correct location. Mr. Costa said the best
case for the Board to approve this Application is for the Applicant to have a survey done before
he comes before the Board and asks for approval for the concrete pad and shed. He further stated
that the Applicant coming before the Board and saying, “I don’t know exactly where it is but I
kind of like to leave it where it is,” does not really give the Board a lot of information to give the
Applicant approval to build something outside of his side yard setback.
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